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Native Canadian Centre
Strikes Out!

by Frances Sanderson

It was Strikes, Spares and Laughter as The Second Annual
Native Canadian Centre of Toronto's Bowl-A-Thon took
place at Bowlerama Thorncliffe on Saturday, March 9th, 1996. A
total of 42 teams took to the lanes in a successful effort raising in
excess 0f$13,000.00 ear-marked to go toward the continuation of
projects and programs for the community that are conducted
throughout the year at the Native Cenire. .

The response was terrific as more than 200 community
members came together in a social event to support the Centre. A
full afternoon of activities was scheduled by the committee and
included bowling, food, lucky draws, trophy presentations and
topped off with a raffle for a crisp new $1,000 bill. It was
particularly rewarding to watch as elders, youngsters and those in-

between took part in an inter-generational event geared to the.
enjoyment ofall. The success ofthe Bowl-A-Thon was due mainly’

tothe participation from local businesses and community members.
Each participant was asked to collect personal sponsorship pledges
for the event, turn money in at registration and then relax and be
part ofthe festivities. Financial support came from all facets of the

community. It's through the support of community members that
the Native Centre will continue to be a strong, thriving entity for
grassroots involvement and participation. By the way, there are
still some pledge forms out in the community and we areanxiously
waiting for your money so we can do a final tally. Please help us
finish this event. Turn in your pledge money as soon as possible.

The corporate trophy was presented to the Bank of Nova
Scotia for its on-going support, while individual trophy winners
were selected, by committee, for overall grace and dexterity on the
lanes. Since most of the individual participants were new to the
sport it was deemed unfair to base trophy awards on ability alone,
so form and agility were the components used to determine the
winners. Those receiving the coveted Five-pin Awards were
Mary Fox for Style and Grace, Lori Waltenbury for
Determination, and Brian Pingey for being Fleet of Foot. Ten-
pin Trophies went to Janette Bernard for Youthful Enthusiasm,
George Lammers for his Ability to Entertain, and Sonya
Mergler for her "Karen Kain" moves.

A final note of thanks to the whole Bowl-4-Thon
Fundraising Committee. You did a fine job and should be
commended for outstanding effort: Joanne Simonetta, Mary
Fox, Susan Ball, Christina Northey, Richard Cashin, Brenda
Maracle-O'Toole, Lillian McGregor, Joe Johnson, Andrew
McConnell and Frances Sanderson.

My! My! I got a sore ____ ! I never realized there are certain
miuscles you ise when you bowl. In some cases, people’s arms get
elongated in the process (eh, Brenda?). All the after-effects are
worthit. It wasso much fun. Imagine, Ievenwon amonstrous trophy
Jor style and grace (ha!l) You can count me in for next year. At first,
my heart wasn't into this Bowl-A-Thon. It was only at the last
minute that I went scrambling around for pledges. I would like to
say chi miigwetch to Sophie, Brian, Pat and Quintina for their
assistance. It was fun wasn’t it? Will you join me again next year,
Pplease, please? It was gratifying to see so many people turn up for
the event. It was very successful. There were so many prizes; I wish
Iwonthe $1,000 bill. I havenever seena $1,000dollar bill, let alone
athousand dollars in any form. I am quite sure the person who won
it must be tickled pink. Let’s all do our part for the Bowl-A-Thon
next year. Believe me, you will have fun.

Mary Fox
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Healing Our Nations -
Changing Together

10th Annual Traditional
Awareness Gathering

Thetheme forthis year's Annual Traditional Elders' and
Teachers' Gathering is "Healing Our Nations -- Changing
Together." Events will be held April 20thand 2 1st at the Howard
Johnson Plaza-Hotel Downtown Toronto, 475 Yonge Street at
Wood, one block North of the Yonge/College Subway Station.

Opening ceremonies will be at 9:00 a.m. on Saturday,
April 20th. Sunrise ceremonies will be held at 5:08 a.m. on both
days at the Native Canadian Centre of Toronto, 16 Spadina Road.
There will be twenty-four workshops and a Social on the
Saturday evening at the hotel. The Gathering will feature the Rice
Lake Singers and the Eagleheart Singers.

Confirmed Elders/ Shawani Campbell Star,
Teachers to date include: Isabelle Knockwood
Ernie Benedict, Janice Longboat,
Curtis Hopkins, Olive McGregor,
Vern Harper, Ella Waulkey,
Roland loyd Hand
Hill, Herb and
Nabigon, Sara Smith.
Winona Arriaga,

available for children
between the ages of 2-12 (no children in diapers) in
the Bristol Room, Second Floor at the hotel. Although
this service is again offered at no charge, a donation box will be
in the daycare room, so please, if at all possible, a contribution
would be appreciated. Vendors are welcome and tables are
available for $200.00 each for 2 full days. Vendors are located in
the same vicinity as the Opening/Closing ceremonies, work-
shops, social and registration area. For hotel reservations, call
the Howard Johnson directly at 416-924-0611 and mention the
Gathering to get a reduced rate. Your pre-registration form is
included with this newsletter and can be returned by mail with a
cheque or money-order. A Gathering kit with pass and agenda
will then be ready for you in the registration area at the Gathering,.
Contact Leslie Ann Pawlick on the Traditional Awareness
Gathering Hotline at 416-222-1240 for information regarding
registration or any further questions.
In the spirit of sharing and caring,
Lhe Anishngwbek Commitice

The Native Canadian is published monthly by the Native Canadian Centre of Toronto, 16 Spadina Road,
Toronto, Ontario, M5R 287; TEL: 416-964-9087, FAX: 416-964-2111. Subscriptions: Free with all
memberships to the Native Canadian Centre of Toronto.
Opinions expressed in articles do mot  Noportionofthis publication, including copy,
necessarily reflect the official opinions o graphic or advertising material may be
policies of the Native Canadian Centre of  reproduced in any way without the written
Toronto.  Printed by Arcade Press permission of the The Native Canadian.
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Milestones

The Native Canadian Centre mournsthe lossof Elder Verna Johnston-
Sylvester, wife of the late Elder Joseph Sylvester, former resident of
Wigwamen Terrace and Nayashingnaming. The viewing and wake was
held at the Nayashingnaming Maadookii Seniors Centre on February
28th, 1996. The funeral took place at the Cape Croker Community
Centre on February 29th. Donations can be made to the Maadookii
Seniors Centre, Nayashingaming Chippewas of Nawash, c/o Stella
Johnston, R.R. #5, Wiarton, Ontario, NOH 2T0.

Bob Sherban, husband of Wilma Owl died on February 23rd, 1996 at
the age of 66. Along with Wilma, he leaves behind his children Robert
Jr., Randy, Brian and Sandy. Bob and Wilma were members of the
Toronto Indian Club in the 1950s.

Eugene Manitowabi (59) peacefully entered the spirit world on Friday,
March 15, 1996. He was at Toronto Western Hospital. He was pre-
deceased by his mother Rose (Recollet) Manitowabi, his sister Vivian
and brothers Russell and Peter. Eugene was born in Blind River. He'll
be sadly missed by daughters Cathy and Cindy, son Michael and grand-
children all living in Sault Ste Marie, Ontario.

Our condoleancesto the family of Horace Harris who died on February
21, 1996. He was the husband of Gloria Wheatley Harris, and the son-
in-law of our elder, the late Fred Wheatley. He leaves his children Carl
and Shelley and grand-children Mallory, Cody, Vaughn and Kaitlyn.

Renson Moses of Native Men's Residence fame married Beverly Boss
on February 24th, 1996. The wedding was held at the Scorr Mission in
Toronto. We wish both of you congratulations and all the best.

Congratulations to our staff member Linda Croall and her fiancé
Martin Bayer. Linda and Martin will be married this August in West
Bay. Martin is from the Sucker Creek Reserve but grew up in West Bay.,
Linda grew up in Campbellville, 80 km west of Toronto. Her mother is
from the Manitoulin Island, formerly the Sucker Lake Reserve.

QOur congratulations to Jo-Anne Miller and Loretta
Watetch of the NCCT's Seniors’ Program. Loretta has
a new daughter named Raquel born on February 27th
and weighing in at 8lb., 6 0z. Jo-Anne also has a new
daughter, Tegan, weighing 5 1b., 1 oz, and who came
into the world on leap-year day, February 29th, 1996. All
the best to these growing families!

NCCT Quilting Club
Gets Started

By the time you read this, Susan Morris and I will have started
a Quilting Club. In the past some people have expressed an interest in
quilting and this prompted me to start one. Mind you, I had no idea how
to do it so I approached Susan for her expertise and guidance; she is a
very knowledgeable resource. Shereadily accepted and is really enthused
about this project. Susan, Chi Miigwetch! This Club will be strictly for
fundraising for the Native Canadian Centre. Anybody can come and
participate, to learn and share your ideas and your time. Of course, we
are soliciting for donations of cotton material (lots) both old and new,
batting, and 2x4 boards to make a frame. We also need quilting thread,
needles, thimbles, scissors, or bring your own to use, Starting on March
18th, the Quilting Club will be held at the Centre on Mondays and
Wednesdays from 1:00 to 4:00 p.m. If there is enough demand we
could also have an evening session. So come and join us. We need all

thc help we can gct Mugwetch Maty Fox
=

Page e 2



April 1996

Volume 9, Number 6

Dick Family Need Support: Lost
Everything to Fire

On March 14th, Jimmy and Marie Dick and their five young
children (aged 7-13) lost the contents of their home to fire. They
managed to escape with only the clothes on their backs. The Native
Canadian Centre is raising money, food, clothing, furnishings, beds &
bedding and household appliances for the family. Cash donations are
particularly needed at this time as the family must secure first and last
month's rent for a new apartment. Non-perishable food donations
would also be greatly appreciated. Jimmy Dick has always given
assistance to the community and we know that all the Aboriginal
organizations and the community will come together to help him and
his family. The Native Centre, 16 Spadina Rd. is acting as a drop-
off station for all donations. Kindly make your donationsto the Jimmy

Dick Family "in trust" c/o the Native Canadian Centre. Thank you for .

your kindness and quick response.

George Brown College Pre-
Employment Training at the NCCT

Are you looking for work but find jobs that are short term and
pay poorly? Are you thinking about returning to school but aren't sure
about what you should study? The Six-Week Aboriginal Employment
Counselling and Career Planning Program will commence pre-
employment training sessions in May of 1996. This program helps
people of Aboriginal ancestry to develop an action plan that explores
career and education interests, personal strengths and aptitudes, basic
employment readiness skills such as interview preparation, writing
resumes and cover letters, completing academic and career interest
assessments and conducting information interviews through education/
work site visits. If you are interested in applying to the next session
please leave your name, address and telephone number with the front
deskreceptionist at the Native Centre, 16 SpadinaRd. Applications are
also available at the reception desk.

Around Town

Patsy Cline

Ifyouenjoy the great music of the late and famous country singer Patsy
Cline you will have to attend the musical "Patsy" with us on May
16th. The event will be at the Queen Elizabeth Theatre on the
Exhibition Grounds. We have tickets for excellent seats, five rows
from the front inthe centre. Call Pat Turner if you are interested. Prices:
NCCT Members: $46.00, non-Members: $47.50.

Treaty Rights: Are First Nations Being Denied?

The St. Lawrence Centre, 27 Front Street E. is presenting this free
public discussion in cooperation withthe Ontario Federationof Indian
Friendship Centres on May 8th, at 8:00 p.m. Info: 416-366-1656.

The Art of the Anishnawbek, Three Perspectives
A new exhibition at the Royal Ontario Museum features over 40 works
by Ahmoo Angeconeb, Blake Debassige and Roy Thomas. Unlike
many exhibitions of Native art, which are interpreted by non-Natives,
this exhibition is curated and organized by Ahmoo Angeconeb and
defines and presents the works through the perspective of the three
Anishinaabe artists. The exhibition opened March 9th and will run to
Spring 1997. Admission (included in ROM admission) is $8/adults,
$4/semors students and ch11dren $16/fmmly Info 416-586-8000.

Native Students
Organize Successful
Elders' Conference

On March 1st-3rd, Native students
held an extremely successful First Elders :
Conference and Native Teachings at the Nanve Canad:an C‘emre
The event was organized by the Native Students Associations of the
University of Toronto, Ryerson University, and York University
and sponsored by First Nations House, and the Native Canadian
Centre of Toronto. Organizing this conference in a short period of
time, proved to be a rich and fruitful experience for the Native students.

The opening ceremonies took place on the Friday evening
starting with the drummers and singers of the Council Fire youth.
Lillian McGregor opened with a prayer to get the conference off to a
good start. Some opening statements were made by Nadia Belokopitoy
and Drew Hill of the NS4 of U. of T., Candy Isaac of the York NS4,
and Darlene Samakese from Ryerson. Rodney Bobiwash, Director of
First Nations House, also shared a few words. This was followed by a
feast and social with about 250 people in attendance.

On the Saturday and Sunday, workshops included a discussion
by Jacqui Lavalley on the Ojibway Midewiwin Society, and Diane
Longboat on Traditions in Contemporary Education. Vera Martin
conducted a workshop called Healing Ourselves, and Bartolo Alveres
introduced us tosome aspects of South American Cultures. Also, Curtis
and Ronda Hopkins spoke on the Sweatlodge in Male and Female
Perspectives, and Jimmy Groat talked about Keeping the Sacred Pipe
(Jimmy, having just become a new papa to Tegan! , see Milestones).
Lunches were provided by the Seniors of Wigwamen Terrace which also
helped them to raise some funds. The food was excellent.

A draw was held with first prize, a Pendleton blanket won by
young Danny George White of Toronto; young Danny bought over 26
tickets over the two days and he was a great help in selling the tickets
too! Second prize, a custom jean jacket by Carolyn Cote, went to
Martha Francis of Keswick, Ontario, and third prize, a dream-
catcher, was won by Rose Logun. Congratulations to all the winners.

Special thank-yous goto Aboriginal Voices, the Native Women'’s
Resource Centre, the Native Men's Residence, Council Fire, and to
Gertie Mai Muise of Miziwe Biik Aboriginal Employment and Training,
and M. Robinson for your donations of gifts for the Elders. To all the
volunteers and students: a very special thank-you for all your efforts at
the conference and being Elders’ helpers. Without you we would not
have made it! Again, on behalf of the Elders Conference and Native
Teachings Organizing Committee, THANK YOU.

Barbara Gajic

ANN BRASCOUPE

FIRST NATIONS DANCE TEAM & DRUM GROUP
10 Lambertlodge Avenue

Toronto, Ontario

M6G 3Y3

(416)537-9778

The Native Canadtan
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NATIVE CANADIAN CENTRE OF TORONTO
SENIORS PROGRAM
APRIL SCHEDULE:
Monday to Friday: Community Lunch.
Mondays, 1:00 p.m.: Arts and Crafts
Wednesdays, 1:00: Crafts
Thursdays, 10:30 a.m.:
Woodcarving Classes, and
Thursdays, 6:00 p.m.: Movie Nights
SPECIAL EVENTS:
April 12th and April 26th:
Seniors Focus Groups
April 5th and April 19th: Bingo
April 25th: Seniors' Day
- EASTER DINNER:
April 4th

Hockey:
Firebirds Burn Up the Ice

The Toronto Firebirds express their thanks for all of the
support they have received from the community and the NCCT. On
March 9th, the Firebirds held their raffle draw. The first prize of a
beautiful pair of beaver hats went to Mr. Conbright, while Jovan
Smileski won the 2nd prize, a painting by Sinclair Sabourin. Two
Michael Trapper Memorial Jackets went as third prize to Tomas
"Tiger" Wemigwans, and fourth prize to Mr. E. Brier.

The Firebirds have played several intense games in March,
Friday, March 8th, the team suffered a very narrow loss to Waswanapi,
5 to4. Firebirds were leading right up to the last three minutes of play!
Then on Saturday, March 9th, the Firebirds were on the ice for two
more games. The 11 a.m. game with the Moose Factory Northstars was
tied all the way through 3-3. There was a lot of fast skating and rough
play with many penalties. Two double shoot-outs were played in
sudden-death overtime with the Firebirds missing the shot and the
Northstars scoring -- the fans went nuts! Ata 5 p.m. game onasmaller
rink with Artawapiskat, the T.O “birds couldn't edge by taking a 4-5
loss. Sorry, we couldn't get that goal in the last five minutes!

G.W.

FIRST NATIONS HOUSE

UNIVERSITY OPPORTUNITIES

FOR NATIVE PEOPLE
First Nations House at the University of Toronto
encourages all Nativg people;to consider a university
education. Whetherynu are in*high school, have just
graduated, are ipt ol suiermg a profession

Bose. ‘éﬂ_ﬂmdermg
ers the

programs

an ’Ee(gences, pmfgssmnal-pr "
gin efiﬂﬁgs Lay:snd Bsin gs, alid graduate

i

To discuss your : 1
opportunity at the niyers:ty #f Toronto please contact
Anita Benedict, Academic Counsellor
University of Toronto

_ 563 Spadina Avenue, Third Floor

_ﬁ %_ Toronto, Ontario, M5S 1Al ﬂ %_
'3%‘3 Telephone: 416-978-8227 'EEE'
-% ﬁ Fax: 416-978-1893 % ﬁ

Coffee House

. : .

and Jam Sessions s Meoting Reoms. ¢
; = e are available
Bring your musical instruments o e
and join us for a great time! Bring ¢ tO Tent on a per- o
some friends and come out to our * day basis at the o
weekly coffee house and . NCCT. Call :
. jam sessions at the ° s
}““ Native Canadian . PRl Longboat .

Centre. Have fun o at964-9087. ¢

.. and meet new ¢ 20% off for Native ¢

people. Call . Organizations :

[ ]

964-9087 for times.

Native Canadian Centre
16 Spadina Rd.
Toronto, Ontario

MS5R 287

To:

MAILEPOSTE

Canada Pest  des postes

Postige paid Pori payé

Blk Nbre
0065654298
Scarborough
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Native Canadian Centre of Toronto CALENDAR OF ACTIVITIES AND EVENTS

REGULAR OPENING HOURS:
MON - THUR: 11:00 A.M. - 8:00 P.M.
FRI: 11:00 A.M. - 6:00 P.M.

SAT: 12:00 - 4:00 P.M. SUN: CLOSED

MARCH 1996

35 SRS
10 11 12
17 18 19
24 25 26
3l

. MAY 1996

5 RGN
12 13 14
19 20 21
26 27 28

6

13
20
27

29

COME JOIN US FOR COMMUNITY LUNCH EVERY WEEK-DAY

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY
Taekwondo . Taekwondo EASTER (Al Sat.'s)
I R B 3 LUNCH Centre S | xids kb O
g ; : e g en's Circle: 6 p.m. 12-3 p.m.
Quilting Club: o Quilting Club: J¥en's Chroie; O b § CLOSED g
1-4 pm. 1-4 p.m. e Good Frid cading
= i pens.: "Only Drunks 00 rriay i e
Ojibway Class Ojibway Class  and Children...” ALL N R
6-8 p.m. 6-8 p.m. MONTH EXCEPT MONDAYS b
Native Earth: 7 /ﬁ@-—ﬁ.m 8 Women's 9 Taekwondo 10 ) 11 12 Kids'Klub 13
"Only Drunks CLOSED Circle: a-m. p.m. Men's O._Ho_ﬁ 6 p.m. 12-3 p.m.
and Chil- Eace V 6-8 p.m. Quilting Club: Drumming: 6-8 p.m. Beading Class
dren..." @ asiel 1-4 p.m. Youth Council: 12-4 p.m.
2:30 p.m. ga:am%// Qjibway Class 7:00 p.m. (Call to
6-8 p.m. confirm)
Native Earth:14 Tackwondo 15 Women's 16 Taekwondo 17 18 198 10th Annual
"Only Drunks 6-8 p.m. Circle: 6-8 p.m. Men's Circle:6 p.m. ' Traditional
and Chil- Quilting Club: 6-8 p.m. Quilting Club:  §Drumming: 6-8 p.m. Flders' and
dren..." @ 1-4 p.m. 1-4 p.m. Teachers'
2:30 p.m Ojibway Class Ojibway Class Gatheri
\\ultl/ 6-8 p.m. 6-8 p.m. e
10th Annual 17 s 23 24317 L By Fe IC 26 On Vision T.V &
Traditional Women's aekwondo: 6-8 p. s Circle:6 p.m w i
Elders' and Circle: Juilting Club: ing: 6-8 p.m s ﬂoﬁmmou__
Teachers' 6-8 p.m. 1-4 p.m. outh Council: 7p.m| by
Gathering O:cému\ Class 6-8 jibway Class 6-8 «Qu: to confirm) Danny Beaton
T T = et IR R
Native Earth:28 | Tackwondo 29 Women's 30
"Only Drunks 6-8 p.m. Circle: WL O wx&.ﬁ 1__“.. WEO@
; ' A ether you are looking for a special gift or a beautifal art
and Children..." § Quilting Club: 6-8 p.m.
@ 2:30 p.m. 1-4 p.m. piece, the NCCT Craft Shop has something for everyone.
LAST SHOW Ojibway Class 6-8 Merchandise is purchased primarily from local artisane and all

proceeds go fo support the INCCT's programs.

For more information on any of our activities or
. events call 416-964-9087.
FOR INFORMATION ON THE TRADITIONAL

ON SALE SOON:

THE 1996 OKTARIO AND GREAT LAKES POW-WOW MAGAZINE

a comprehensive direcfory

listing pow-wows and special events from May-October

HOH...HHZH 416-222-1240

Ha mﬁsn:_u Hﬂssn .H..:A::a ua :-n m?&.:» m:—ﬁﬁ.% m::::-




Health Issues for Aboriginal People in Metro Toronto
and the Future of Aboriginal Non-Insured Health
Benefits

DATE: APRIL 19, 1996

Time: 10:00AM - 4:00PM

PLACE: NATIVE CANADIAN CENTRE OF TORONTO

Non-insured Health Benefits

Traditional Healing and Western Medicine
HIV / AIDS and the Native Community
Psychotherapy and Counseling Issues
Native Seniors Health Issues

Lunch will be provided
TTC Tokens available®
Child care provided *

* For info, tokens or to register for child care, call
Della at Aboriginal Legal Services: 408-4041

Everyone Welcome!

Waorkshap Sponsored by Aboriginal Legsl Services of Taronto and the Ortario Legal A Flarn
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FOR MORE INFORMATION CALL (416) 964-9087
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\\" REZ ROAD REPORT:

SWINGING SUCCESS

by Patricia Turner

Our first REZ ROAD DRY DANCE was a wonderful swinging
success. Put on with the help of forty hard-working volunteers, their efforts
were really rewarded. It was so good to see parents arriving hand-in-hand
with their children, seniors from Wigwamen, teenagers, and of course our
swinging singles all together having fun.

Rockin’ Rick, our D-J and his daughter Andrea, kept the dance
hopping and going strong. The dance floor was packed all night. There were
all kinds of spot dances and special dances for the kids with music from the
Lion King. It was especially fun to watch the kids.

Donnie Tabobodung, our artist volunteer, worked for days painting
our backdrops which included gluing and painting a very authentic-looking
outhouse! Six-foot-three Sam McLeod and five-four Denise Bolduc looked
very appealing in their mini-skirted black-and-white maid outfits. They were
busy selling popcorn and pop.

Marie Toulouse and Sinclair Sabourin were on Cloud-9 as they each
won $100 on the Nevada ticket. The 50/50 draw was won by Gertie
Restoule from Nippissing. Some of the spot-dance winners were Dennis

Pennase who donated his prize back, eight-year-old
Jennifer Lau, senior Willie McLeod, Dae Fawn
Assinewe, and four-year-old Matthew Turner
won the “freeze” dance.
- & We had a great evening; thank you
\ Pedahbun for sending your people,
s : members of Birds of a

2 2 .
X o }’g:,-f Sr WA\_Ml;j:gather, seniors from
h’f&%& S A Wigwamen and

3 :
z\ A all of you who
supported the Native

Canadian Centre
with this event.
We’ll see you at the
Rez Road Two!

-
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Retuyn completed form to: NATIVE CANADIAN CENTRE OF TORONTO, 16
Spadina Road, Toronto, ON, M5R 2S7. At: Leslie Ann Pawlick.

10TH ANNUAL ELDFRS’ AND TRADITIONAI. TEACHERS’ GATHERING
"HEALING OUR NATIONS - CHANGING TOGETHER"
LOCATION: HOWARD JOHNSON PLAZA-HOTEL DOWNTOWN TORONTO
475 Yonge Street (at Wood Street)
APRIL 20 & 21, 1996

PRE-REGISTRATION FORM
(may be photocopied if necessary)

IF REGISTERING MORE THAN 1 PERSON, PLEASE ATTACH ALL NAMES!

NAME : MALE
FEMALE
ADDRESS:
AGE: 15-25
26-40
PHONE #: 41-65
CHEQUE: MONEY ORDER: 66 +

REGISTRATION FEES: (includes admittance to workshops and social)

2 DAY ADMISSION - WEEKEND PASS

Members of the N.C.C.T. (with card) $35.00
Non-members $40.00
Students (with card) $20.00
DATLY ADMISSION - Saturday April 20 Sunday Aprii 21
Members of the N.C.C.T. (with card) $20.00
Non-members $25.00
Students (with card) $10.00

SENIORS AND YOUTH (UNDER 12) ADMITTED FREE

PLEASE HAVE YOUR WEEKEND/DAY PASS ON YOU FOR WORRY FREE
ADMITTANCE TO WORKSHOPS AND THE SOCIAL. THEY WILL BE AT THE
+GATHERING REGISTRAION DESK, (WORKSHOP AREA) JUST MENTION YOUR
NAME. SIGNS WILL BE POSTED. LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU THERE.

CHEQUES OR MONEY ORDERS PAYABLE TO:
THE NATIVE CANADIAN CENTRE OF TORONTO
16 SPADINA ROAD, TORONTO, ON, MSR 2S7
RE: ELDERS’ GATHERING, AT: LESLIE ANN PAWLICK
PHONE # (416) 222-1240

Signature Date



HELP
the NATIVE CANADIAN
CENTRE OF TORONTO's
MEMBERSHIP DRIVE:

PASS THIS FORM
ON TOA FRIEND



DATE:
NAME:
SPOUSE: NATIVE: (YES NO)
ADDRESS:
APT: CITY:
POSTAL CODE
TEL:H-(__) W-(_)
APPLICANT: UNDER OR OVER AGE 18
TYPE OF MEMBERSHIP MEMO
(Please circle one)
$18.00 FULL MEMBERSHIP Native
$18.00 ASSOCIATE MEMBERSHIP Non-Native
$21.00 FAMILY Native / Non-Native
$5.00 FAMILY (Single-parent) Native / Non-Native
$5.00 SENIOR CITIZEN Native / Non-Native
$5.00 STUDENT Native / Non-Native
$5.00 SPECIAL CIRCUMSTANCES Native / Non/Native
$35.00 OVERSEAS $21.00 U.S.A.

MEMBERSHIP FORM

Please make cheque or money-order payable to:
NATIVE CANADIAN CENTRE OF TORONTO
16 SPADINA RD., TORONTO, ONTARIO, M5R 287
PLEASE NOTIFY US IMMEDIATELY IF YOU CHANGE YOUR ADDRESS

NY WEH /MEEGWETCH
CHILDREN OF MEMBERS: Native
(under age 18) (circle one) Age Date of Birth
M/F Y /N
M/F Y/N
M/F X I'N
M/F Y/N
M/F Y/N
M/F Y/N
FOR OFFICE USE ONLY:
CASH OR CHEQUE: APPLICATION DONE BY: MASTER #:
RECEIPT #
g o e GEINING: IN WHITE BOQK: COMPUTER ACCOUNT# :
NEW OR RENEWAL:
COMPUTER ENTRY BY:

CARD AND RECEIPT ISSUED BY:

VOTING RIGHTS: (YES) (NO)
LIVE IN VOTING AREA: (YES) (NO)




